Minutes of the regular monthly meeting of the City Council of the City of Brownsville and the
Brownsville HRA including all accounts audited by said Council.

CALL TO ORDER: This regular meeting was called to order by Mayor Allen Whitesiitt at 7:00 P.M.
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Allen Whitesitt, Jeff LeJeune, John Jangula, Rick Voshart, Chelsey Leis
OTHERS PRESENT: Owen, Cheryl Whitesitt,

MINUTES: AT THIS TIME THE COUNCIL REVIEWED THE MINUTES FROM THE SEPTEMBER 4, 2019
MEETING. A MOTION WAS MADE BY JEFF LEJEUNE SECONDED BY RICK VOSHART TO APPROVE THE
MINUTES. ALL IN FAVOR, MOTIONED CARRIED.

FLOOR CORRESPONENCE:

Owen Gaustad reported on the Ball Park fence repair job. The cost of the repairs on the posts, how
many posts he’ll put in and reuse. Approximately 450 feet of fence will be repaired on the North side.
Project should be complete by October.

A MOTION WAS MADE BY RICK VOSHART AND SECONDED BY CHELSEY LEIS TO PROCEED WITH THE BALL
PARK FENCE REPAIRS.

Cheryl Whitesitt reported on the Summer Recreation program. She reported on the kids that attended
and what was all done in the summer recreation program. She had new suggestions for next year.

OLD BUSINESS:
Allen had talked to Jamie Stark of CP Railroad about the Harbor Lights culvert and drainage issues.

The new ordinance book was discussed. Everyone was encouraged to reread through it. Compare it to
the old ordinance and make the corrections. Chelsey Leis and John Jangula were appointed to go
through the book together and report back next council meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:

Cheryl Whitesitt asked about having a Civic Saturday in the front room on September 14,2019 @ 10 -
11:30. It was okayed by the City Council for her to do that.

MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT:

Casey Holzwarth reported on the street repairs that were going on at Benton Street. A water way there
is almost complete. Hopefully will be finished by the week of September 15.

He also asked about what was left in the budget if 9t street from Eileen Holwarths to Grau’s could be
repaired, also money for Gaustad’s street to be paved and put in a culvert before winter. There are
drainage issues that need to be addressed on those streets.

FIRE DEPARTMENT:

Angela Wolter-Meyer represented the Fire Department and was asking for a key for responders to get in
Community Center and the Concession Stand at the ballpark for First responder 1 aid kits. Casey will
get keys made for the Fire department. So, they have access in an emergency.



CITY CLERK

A proposed Levy resolution was made of 6% a meeting was set for September 25% at 6 for a final
decision on that.

Mary Lou was asked to contact Audrey Mularie about the claim she had against the playground area
being an unsafe area.

The City Clerk position was discussed, and Mary Lou agreed to stay on if she could get some extra help
figuring the CTAS program so she could get the program figured out. The Council agreed to hire some
extra help. Suggestions were Char Meiners.

READING OF THE BILLS
The monthly bills were read and approved.

RICK VOSHART MADE A MOTION SECONDED BY JEFF LE JEUNE TO APPROVE AND PAY THE BILLS.

Meeting was adjourned.

CHELSEY LEIS MADE A MOTION TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AND JOHN JANGULA SECONDED IT. ALLIN
FAVOR

Respectfully submitted,
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Mary Loy Graf, City Clerk
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Allen Whitesitt, Mayor




